
STOCKTON UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
PUBLIC NOTICE OF NEW NEGOTIATION SUBJECT 

 
JUNE 12, 2025 

 
PURSUANT TO GOVERNMENT CODE § 3547(D) 
 
In accordance with California Government Code § 3547(d), the Stockton Unified School 
District (District) hereby notifies the public that a new subject of bargaining has arisen in 
negotiations with the following recognized employee organizations after the presentation of 
initial proposals:  
 

1. CSEA Chapter 318  (Paraprofessional Unit) 
2. CSEA Chapter 821  (General Unit)  
3. CSEA Chapter 885  (Transportation Unit)  
4. National Union Health Workers  (NUHW)  
5. Stockton Pupil Personnel Assoc. (SPPA)  
6. Stockton Teachers Association  (STA)   
7. SUSD Police Officers Association  (SPOA)  
8. Stockton Unified Supervisory Unit  (SUSU)  
9. United Stockton Administrators  (USA)  

 
The new topic is:  
 

DISTRICT-WIDE HEALTH AND SAFETY COMMITTEE 
The District has proposed/will proposed the formation of a unified, District-wide 
Health and Safety Committee designed to promote a safe, healthy, and supportive 
working and learning environments for students, staff, and the broader school 
community. The proposed committee would include representatives from every 
bargaining unit, along with unrepresented, supervisory, and management personnel.  

 
While this topic is reflected in the initial proposals of some of the above-listed employee 
organizations, it was not addressed in the District’s initial proposals nor in the initial 
proposals of all bargaining units. Therefore, in accordance with Government Code § 3547(d), 
this notice is being made public within 24 hours of the proposal’s formal introduction at the 
bargaining tables where it had not been previously sunshined by either party. This disclosure 
is consistent with and made pursuant to the following Board policies and administrative 
regulations: 
 
• Board Policy (BP)   4143/4243  
• Board Policy (BP)   4143.1  

• Administrative Regulation (AR)  4143.1  

 
This notice has been posted on the District’s official website and at the District 
Office/Administration Building in compliance with the 24-hour public notice requirement. 
To request a physical copy of this notice, please contact the District’s Labor Relations Office 
at hrlaborrelations@stocktonusd.net or (209) 933-7001.   

https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/codes_displaySection.xhtml?lawCode=GOV&sectionNum=3547
https://www.stocktonusd.net/cms/lib/CA01902791/Centricity/Domain/159/4143-4243%20BP.pdf
https://www.stocktonusd.net/cms/lib/CA01902791/Centricity/Domain/159/4143.1-4243.1BP.pdf
https://www.stocktonusd.net/cms/lib/CA01902791/Centricity/Domain/159/4143.1-4243.1AR.pdf
mailto:hrlaborrelations@stocktonusd.net

